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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was conducted under the chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, and opened at 11:04 a.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business 

The Council adopted without amendment the order of business, document CP/OD-1759/10.


Before opening the consideration of the items on the order of business, the Chair expressed condolences and solidarity with the peoples and Governments of Nicaragua, Honduras, El Salvador, and Guatemala for the loss of life and damage caused by tropical storm Agatha.


The Chair also conveyed the congratulations of the Council to the people and Government of Trinidad and Tobago on the general elections held, in which the Prime Minister of Trinidad and Tobago, Ms. Kamla Persad-Bissessar, had been elected.


The Permanent Council and its Chair also congratulated the people and Government of Suriname on the elections held on May 25.

2. Continued consideration of the “Draft Declaration of Lima: Peace, Security, and Cooperation in the Americas”
The Chair of the Permanent Council presented to the members of the Permanent Council for their consideration the “Draft Declaration of Lima: Peace, Security, and Cooperation in the Americas,” document AG/CP/GTDE-1/10 rev.3 corr.1 add.2, recalling that the Council’s consideration thereof had begun at an earlier meeting, where it had been decided to continue the deliberations on the text of some proposals. The Chair reported that the deliberations had concluded with the consensus of all delegations thereon. 

The Permanent Council approved by acclamation the “Draft Declaration of Lima: Peace, Security, and Cooperation in the Americas,” document AG/CP/GTDE-1/10 rev.3 corr.1 add.2, for referral to the General Assembly at its fortieth regular session. The Permanent Council also took note of the report presented at its last meeting on the deliberations of the working group to prepare that draft declaration.

The Chair of the Permanent Council paid special tribute to the work done by the member state representatives that had enabled the deliberations on the draft declaration to be concluded. He recognized, in particular, the leadership and skill demonstrated by Ambassador Hugo de Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru and Chair of the Working Group, and by the members of his delegation. 

Ambassador de Zela expressed appreciation for the support and collaboration received from all delegations and from the Secretariat.

3. Other business

· The Permanent Representative of Guatemala, Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, referred to the emergency caused by the eruption of the volcano Pacaya on May 27, which had covered his country’s entire territory with volcanic ash. He also referred to the damage caused by tropical storm Agatha and acknowledged and expressed appreciation for the assistance received from the Governments of Brazil, Argentina, Belize, Costa Rica, Colombia, Honduras, Mexico, United States, France, and Spain. He also thanked the General Secretariat for its assistance.

· The Permanent Representative of Uruguay, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, expressed her country’s solidarity with the Central American countries stricken by natural disasters. She congratulated the Governments of Trinidad and Suriname on the elections held. She then referred to the First Congress on Teaching and Learning through Discourse, New Technologies, and Writing, to be held in Montevideo, her Uruguay, October 7 to 9, 2010.

· The Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Guillermo Cochez, referred to the natural disasters battering the Central American region and requested the Permanent Council to observe a moment of silence in memory of the dead. The Council observed a moment of silence.

· The Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, Ambassador José Enrique Castillo, placed on record the condolences of his government for the events in Guatemala, El Salvador, and Nicaragua. He congratulated the Governments of Trinidad and Tobago and Suriname on the elections held, and the Government of Colombia on the first round of general elections in that country.

· The Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Denis Moncada, expressed appreciation for condolences conveyed to his country and conveyed those of his country to the delegations of El Salvador and Guatemala, countries also stricken by natural disasters. He then congratulated Trinidad and Tobago and Suriname on the elections held. The Ambassador continued by referring to the attack perpetrated by Israeli forces on May 31, 2010, against a ship flying the Turkish flag that was transporting humanitarian aid to Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of El Salvador, Ambassador Joaquín Maza, referred to the destruction in his country caused by recent storms. He expressed appreciation for the expressions by the member states and the OAS General Secretariat and also expressed condolences for the damage caused in Guatemala and Honduras by the same phenomenon. 

· The Permanent Representative of Venezuela, Ambassador Roy Chaderton, congratulated the people of Colombia on the democratic exercise conducted on May 30. He then reflected on the tragedy then occurring in Guatemala and El Salvador and subsequently spoke about the attack by Israeli forces on a Turkish ship transporting humanitarian aid to Gaza.

· The Alternate Representative of Trinidad and Tobago, Ms. Frances Seignoret, expressed appreciation for the congratulations conveyed to her country; congratulated the Governments of Suriname and Colombia on the elections held in those countries; and expressed condolences regarding the natural disasters than had stricken some Central American countries.

· The Permanent Representative of Peru, Ambassador Hugo de Zela, conveyed the solidarity of his country with the Central American countries that were suffering deplorable losses. He also expressed for the record congratulations to Suriname, Trinidad, and Colombia on the elections held. He then referred to the accreditation of delegations for participation in the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly, to be held in his country.

· The Permanent Representative of Chile, Ambassador Darío Paya, conveyed expressions of solidarity with the Central American countries that were suffering the effects of tropical storm Agatha, and made special mention of Honduras.

· The Alternate Representative of the United States, Mr. Lewis Amselem, conveyed the congratulations of his country on the electoral processes conducted in Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia. He also expressed condolences to the Central American countries battered by tropical storm Agatha. He then referred to the maritime incident that had occurred in Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes, joined in the expressions of solidarity with the Central American countries for the losses caused by natural disasters. He then expressed congratulations on the electoral processes conducted in Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia. He also saluted the decision of the United States government to become a member of the Alliance of Civilizations, and, lastly, referred to the attack against the Fleet of Freedom that was transporting humanitarian aid to Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of Argentina, Ambassador Rodolfo Gil, conveyed the his government’s condolences to the Central American countries for the losses caused by tropical storm Agatha; saluted the successful electoral processes held in Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia; and read out the press release issued by his country’s government in which it condemned the attack perpetrated by Israeli forces in international waters against the ship “Fleet of Freedom,” which was transporting humanitarian aid to Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Gustavo Albin, conveyed the condolences of his government to Guatemala and El Salvador for the losses caused by tropical storm Agatha; as well as the his country’s congratulations to Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia on the elections held.  He also read out the press release issued by his country’s government on the attack against a ship transporting humanitarian aid to Gaza.

· The Alternate Representative of Paraguay, Mr. Francisco Barreiro, conveyed the his government’s condolences to the Central American countries for the losses caused by tropical storm Agatha, and saluted the successful electoral processes conducted in Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia.

· The Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador José Pinelo, for the record expressed solidarity with the peoples of Guatemala, El Salvador, and Honduras stricken by natural disasters; and conveyed the congratulations of his country to Trinidad and Tobago, Suriname, and Colombia on the elections held. He then referred to the attack perpetrated against the Fleet of Freedom.

· The Permanent Representative of Uruguay, Ambassador María del Luján Flores, joined in the congratulations to Colombia and read out a press release of her country’s government on the maritime incident in Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of Peru, Ambassador Hugo de Zela, read out an official Peruvian press release on the incident in Gaza.

· The Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Luis Hoyos, joined in the expressions of solidarity conveyed to the Central American countries, and reported that the Joint CP/CEPCIDI Working Group on the draft Social Charter of the Americas would meet in the afternoon.

There being no other business, at 11:58 a.m., to meeting was declared closed.
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�.	The statements are contained in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA1759/10.
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